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Kia ora Parents, Caregivers and Whānau,
Welcome to the end of a very wet week nine, as we head towards the final week of what has been a fairly 
busy but rewarding term.
We extend a warm welcome to our newest member of staff, our new office administrator, Ashlee.  Ashlee has 
had a great first week and has slipped into our school routine seamlessly, as if she has been here all along.  
Welcome to our Ormond learning community Ashlee, it is great to have you as a part of our team.
We are looking forward to week ten and our Whānau learning Conversations.  As mentioned in previous 
newsletters, these are extremely important conversations that help build the learning relationship between 
school and home.  It is also a part of the learning fabric of our school's beliefs that students play an important 
part in their learning journey and therefore need to know where they are placed with their learning and where 
their next steps in learning will take them. With the mid-year progress reports coming home today, this is the 
perfect opportunity to talk with your child about their learning in preparation for our Whānau learning 
Conversations. Please remember that school will finish at 12:30pm on Tuesday to accommodate our Whānau 
learning Conversations that will be starting at 1:00pm.  The bus will run at the earlier time of 12:30pm.  
School will run as normal on Wednesday.  If you have not made a time yet to visit your child's class to see 
their learning progress and speak with their teacher(s), there are still time slots available to do this on either 
Tuesday or Wednesday.  Please use the Skool App to do this or contact the office to make a time.
Running alongside of these Whānau Learning Conversations will be the opportunity to provide your thoughts 
and perceptions of our school through the lens of a SCOT analysis.  A SCOT analysis is an acronym for the 
following; Strengths - What we do well? What do you see as our advantages? Challenges - What are the 
barriers to achieving our goals? What are the matters that are not going well?, Opportunities - Which are the 
best opportunities in the near future? What opportunities have the potential to bring benefits or advantages 
to our school? Threats - What potential obstacles could we face? Are there new expectations that may affect 
us? This analysis provides us with an internal view of how and what influences impact our organisation, whilst 
providing us with information that will help inform our schools strategic plan for improvement for the next 
three years.   There will be a template for you to complete after your Whānau Learning Conversations.  We 
encourage you to take the time to complete this task, your insights are valued and appreciated, particularly 
when planning for learning opportunities that have a direct impact on our tamariki. I will be available to help 
or answer any questions when completing this piece of insight gathering.
Please stay dry, warm and safe over the weekend, do not take any unnecessary risks and if you don't need to 
travel, stay at home! We hope to see everyone on back on Monday for a great final week of our term.
Noho ora mai rā, Stay safe and have a great weekend.  Jonathan Poole - Tumuaki / Principal        

Growing Great People
Te whakatipu Iwi Nui

Ormond School Learners are Great 
People who are:

Communicators, Collaborative, 
Connected, Confident, Thinkers, Self 

managers, Shows Perseverance
Don’t forget:                                               
OUR 4 R’S 

AT ORMOND SCHOOL ARE:
respect

RESILIENCE
REFLECTION

RESPONSIBILITY

When we are using these 4 values, we are 
Being a Great Person!

● 23rd June - Mid year reports home
● 26th June - BOT hui

● 27th June - Whānau Learning Conversations 
● 28th June - Whānau Learning Conversations
● 30th June - Last day of Term

Note: Depending on circumstances we may not attend 
all events.  Dates are subject to change.
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Tai, I can’t believe you have started school only 3 weeks ago. You are 
already so settled it seems like you have been in Kōwhai for a long 

time. You have impressive mat manners and are keen to participate in 
class discussions always in a respective way, putting your quiet hand 

up. You are keen to learn too. You are confident enough already to 
give everything a try and even to go swimming with another class, 

like you did yesterday! Ka mau te wehi!

tai

Ted, this week you have shown excellent concentration and self 
management.  After we heard about the Elasmosaurus fossils being 
discovered in the Hawkes Bay you got stuck into your research.  You 
read and watched videos about the ancient marine reptile and took 

excellent notes.  You then used the skills you have learnt during your 
cybersmart lessons to display the information you found on a Google 

Slide.  It is great to see you drawing on many different skills to 
complete one project.  Tumeke, Ted! 

 

 

Fleur, we have loved watching your confidence grow this term! We have 
been impressed this week with how focussed you have been on your 
learning - learning your rainbow numbers to 10 in maths and working 
hard to finish publishing your writing and your literacy activities. This 
shows that you are a self manager and you take time to present your 

learning to a high standard. Ka mau te wehi Fleur, keep being a 
Powerful Learner Superhero!

fleur

Hugo you are a quiet and focused learner who isn’t afraid to go into the 
Learning Pit.  This we saw when you got tipped out of the boat at 

swimming. We could see you were a little nervous but you made sure 
you listened to what you had to do, and you were fine. This is what 
Powerful Ormond School Learners do. It doesn’t matter where the 

learning is taking place its making sure you do your best, and that is 
you. Ka pai to mahi Hugo, well done!!!!

hugo

ted









After School Sign Out: When leaving the school at the end of the day please make sure that you see the 
duty teacher to sign your child out.  This is so we are sure that children have left the school safely 
accompanied by their caregiver or an adult that has consent to pick them up.

Woolshed clean out: Would you like your woolshed cleaned out? We are collecting waste wool for 
compost/mulch so if you have any you'd like to get rid of we'll come and get it!
Phone: Sarah Smith on 021 2049 164.

Jars needed: If you have any spare jars with lids at home, please bring them to school and drop them into 
Karaka.  These will be used for Matariki activities next week.

New enrolments: If you know of anyone who is intending to enrol their child at school this year and next year, 
please contact the office to let us know.

 

Jonathan, Lynne, Mrs T, Fiona, Raquel, Sophie, Angela, Michelle, Ashlee, Neralie, & Mike

All Sport Cancelled

Sports Draws




